
August 3, 2020 

VIA EMAIL 
bfreeman@napa.lafco.ca.gov 

Mr. Brendon Freeman, Executive Officer 
And Members of the Napa County  
Local Agency Formation Commission 
1030 Seminary Street, Suite B 
Napa, CA  94559 

Re: August 3, 2020 Regular Meeting Agenda; Agenda Item No. 7(c) Public Comments 
County-Wide Water and Wastewater Municipal Service Review Draft Report 

Dear Mr. Freeman and Members of the Commission: 

Over the past two years, representatives of the City of American Canyon (“American 
Canyon”) and the Napa County Local Agency Formation Commission (“Napa LAFCO)” have 
corresponded several times during the preparation of draft County Wide Water and 
Wastewater Municipal Service Review (“MSR”). Paramount to successful completion of this 
MSR is the confirmation of water and wastewater service area boundaries for all agencies.  

American Canyon believes that there are additional facts related its water and 
wastewater services areas - including past actions of the LAFCO Board – not presently 
considered in the most recent draft MSR (May 2020).   

Examples include: 
 The history of provision of water and wastewater services by the American

Canyon County Water District.

 Agreement(s) between the American Canyon County Water District and the
Napa County Flood Control and Water Conversation District.

 Agreement(s) between the American Canyon County Water District and the
Napa Sanitation District.

 The effect of American Canyon’s Incorporation - including the merger of the
former American Canyon County Water District - and the City’s special
trustee obligation for continuation of service to the District’s entire Water
Service Area and Wastewater Service Area.
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 Napa LAFCO actions on February 9, 1994 concerning the implementation of 

Government Code section 56133 in the City extraterritorial Water Service 
Area; 

 
 Napa LAFCO actions on October 15, 2007 concerning the Water Service Area 

of the City. 
 

 Historical communications between representative of Napa County, 
American Canyon/American Canyon County Water District, and Napa LAFCO. 

 
City staff will continue to work with Napa LAFCO Staff on a diligent basis to confirm 

the water and wastewater service area boundaries for American Canyon. 
 

 
Very truly yours, 

 

 
 

Jason Holley 
City Manager 

 
 

 
William D. Ross 

City Attorney 
 
WDR:as 
 
cc: DeeAnne Gillick, LAFCO Counsel  
 dgillick@sloansakai.com 
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